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Urban Partnership Coffee Hour Next 
Sunday, March 16th, at the Cathedral
Just a reminder that today we will be sharing coffee 
hour with our Urban Partner Churches. We will be 
hosting, starting at 12:30 PM. The Urban Partners 
are Calvary Episcopal Church, Christ Church 
Cathedral, Our Merciful Saviour, and St. George’s 
with Supporting Partners Church of the Advent, 
Church of the Resurrection, and St. Thomas 
Episcopal Church.    We hope you will join us!

Urban Partnership to hold online Lenten 
course on Holy Week services
This coming Wednesday, March 12th, you are 
invited to join fellow Episcopalians from our Urban 
Partnership for a Lenten study of the worship 
services of Holy Week. Held at 6 PM on Zoom 
beginning Wednesday, the class will look at the 
services of Maundy Thursday, Good Friday, Holy 
Saturday, and the Great Vigil of Easter. 
Each congregation from our partnership will lead 
the class discussing the service they will host 
during our shared Holy Week liturgies.
      Use the link below to join the class each week:
https://tinyurl.com/4w3d8rrk

Ladies Lunch Bunch Gathering For March
The Ladies Lunch Bunch will meet at The Speed 
Art Museum on March 20th at 11:30. It is located 
at 2035 South Third St., Louisville, Ky. It will be a 
good time. Hope to see everyone there. You can 
call Lea Ann Garbrough at 502-550-8646 or email 
her at lgarbrough@att.net to RSVP.

Here’s An Easy WayTo Be Part of The Justice 
Ministry
The 2025 Nehemiah Action Assembly will be held 
at Memorial Auditorium on Tuesday, April 7 at 
6:30pm. Doors open at 5:30. Mayor Greenberg 
has confirmed his attendance and will respond to 
questions regarding the future of the DOJ Consent 
Decree designed to reform LMPD practices.
      Along with powerful testimonies, updates 
from the issue committees, and reflections from 
CLOUT clergy, we are very excited to share that 
former Metro Council Member Bill Hollander will 
be present to give a reflection on the importance 
of CLOUT’s work and the importance of the 
Nehemiah Action!
      Also committed to attend so far are:
• Dr. Pollio, JCPS Superintendent
• Shameka Parish Wright, Metro Council Dist. 3
• Markus Winkler, Metro Council Dist. 17
• Tammy Hawkins, Metro Council Dist. 1
• Betsy Ruhe, Metro Council Dist. 21
• Andrew Owen, Metro Council Dist. 9
• Taylor Everett, Board of Education Dist. 7
• Trevin Bass, Board of Education Dist. 4
      Be a part of the 1000+ citizen advocates 
showing our elected officials that we take issues 
including poor reading proficiency and police-
community relations among others very seriously. 
CCC’s Justice Network Members are inviting our 
fellow congregants, family, friends, and neighbors 
to reserve the date. Represent the Cathedral at the 
Action! See Page Curry or Terry Laun for more 
information.



Midweek Noon Eucharists at the Cathedral
Major Feasts (in bold) are live-streamed with 
services held in the nave. All other services are 
held in the chapel.
Tuesday, March 11, 12:00-12:30: Tuesday in the 
First Week of Lent
Chapel Leader: Dorothy Converse
Celebrant: The Very Rev. Matthew Bradley

Changes to E-mail 
Don’t forget that tomorrow, Monday, March 10, our 
email addresses here at the cathedral will change 
to use the same domain as our website: name@
christchurchlouky.org will become name@ccclou.
org. The old addresses will continue to work for the 
time being, but please update your address books, 
as they may eventually be phased out.

updates
Confirmation and Baptism Class 
coming this Lent
Are you interested in Confirmation or Baptism? 
Want to know more about the Episcopal Church? 
Then this class is for you! Beginning this week, 
Participants will meet with Dean Matt in the 
Chapter Room on the second floor of Diocesan 
House once a week on Wednesdays from 5:30-6:30 
PM beginning March 12. By the end of the class, 
you’ll be ready for Confirmation or Baptism on 
Easter. The class will also prepare you for Reception 
or Reaffirmation of your Baptismal Vows. Not sure 
what all of that means? You will by the time we’re 
done! 
      And if you are already Confirmed but would 
either like a refresher on information about the 
Episcopal Church or have a desire to go deeper in 
your learning, you’re welcome to join in as well. 
      We’ll use the book Walk in Love: Episcopal Beliefs 
and Practices to guide our conversations, though 
your input will help shape the course as well. Summer Camp Returns to All Saints

The Diocese of Kentucky is excited to offer a week 
of camp for rising 7th - 12th graders hosted at 
All Saints Center June 15-20. The Rev. Dr. David 
Carletta, rector of Trinity Church in Owensboro, 
will serve as camp director. Full registration and 
more details will be shared soon.
    Please complete this interest form to assist in our 
planning: https://tinyurl.com/yc2yhchn
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reminders
Weekly Sunday Bible Study
Please join us for Bible Study at 9:00 on Sundays. 
We meet in the Chapter room on the second 
floor of Diocesan House and via Zoom using the 
invitation below.  Just click on the following link:
https://bit.ly/3RSozgS

Food Ministries Face Increasing Need
For many in our downtown neighborhood, snacks 
and meals are not reliably available. The food 
pantry at Calvary Episcopal Church serves the 
clients of Central Louisville Community Ministries 
and will be collecting canned soup, canned 
spaghetti, and all other non-perishable foods 
especially through the months of January and 
February in observance of what we call “Souper 
Bowl Sunday.”  Food donations are gratefully 
accepted at Calvary Episcopal Church, 821 S 4th 
St, on Monday, Tuesday and Thursday from 9:30-
11:30am. Questions? Call CLCM at 502-587-1999

The Long Healing Prayer sung at the 
Cathedral is coming on March 16th.
Theo and Company with Paul McGee will offer 
the Long Healing Prayer at the Cathedral on 
Sunday, March 16 at 3 PM. A talismanic prayer 
from the Baha’i tradition, the Long Healing Prayer 
(Baha’u’llah) implores God to heal those in need. 
There is no charge for the event and all are welcome.

Louisville Master Chorale Concert next 
Sunday, March 16th
The final concert of the Louisville Master Chorale’s 
14th season will be a presentation of J.S. Bach’s 
St. John Passion, honoring the 300th anniversary 
of its performance. The Chorale, which includes 
Cathedral members Liam O’Daniel-Munger, 
Stuart McCloy, Bryan Platt, Tom Peters and Randy 
Peters, will be joined by the choir of St. Francis in 
the Fields and will be accompanied by a Baroque 
orchestra of period instruments and features Dr. 
Daniel Weeks in the role of the Evangelist.
    The concert is Sunday, March 16 at 3:00 pm at St. 
Francis in the Fields Episcopal Church.  Tickets are 
$25 ($15 for students) and you can purchase them 
from Cathedral members of the Chorale or online 
at www.louisvillemasterchorale.org.
    Do come join us for this wonderful concert!
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Chapter Notes
Monthly “Chapter Notes” will detail actions and announcements occurring at the previous month’s 
Chapter meeting(s).
February Meeting
Officers Elected
The following officers were elected at the regular February meeting:
    • Senior Warden (appointed by Bishop White): John Kiesel
    • Junior Warden: Ashley Pasteka
    • Secretary: Graham Whatley
    • Treasurer: Kay Shields Wilkinson
Capital Campaign
The Chapter, at its January meeting, decided to begin the application process for a one-to-one 
matching construction grant with a maximum of $500,000 from the National Fund for Sacred Places. 
The grant funds are limited to the restoration of construction and architectural features of religious 
buildings with noteworthy historical features. The Chapter attended a webinar detailing the focus of 
the National Trust including the application process. At the subsequent specially called meeting, the 
Chapter approved the initiation of the application process. 
      The Chapter will be notified whether our application qualifies for a final comprehensive review on 
June 19. The final grantees are announced in early October. If the Cathedral’s grant request is accepted, 
the Sollog Group will continue its involvement with a modified contract through the campaign.
The Chapter requests that individuals and organizations do NOT submit any pledges or funds for the 
Cathedral’s Capital Campaign until the formal start of the campaign. Any pledges or funds received 
before the announcement of the final National Fund grantees CANNOT be counted as funds for the 
matching grant.
Personnel Searches
    • Associate Dean: The search for an Associate Dean will begin in March with the position focused
       on evangelism and outreach. The initial funding for the position is through a Diocesan five-year
       grant with decreasing annual funding.
    • Director of Music/Organist: The search for this position is focused on a single person meeting the
       requirements of both positions. However, if a single person cannot serve in both functions, the
       search will be expanded to two individuals.
Property Issues
    • Chiller Replacement: The malfunctioning chiller has been replaced, and its performance testing
       will be completed when the ambient temperature exceeds 60 degrees.
    • Deans’ Hall Plumbing Problem: The major plumbing problem occurring in the sewer outflow
        from Deans’ Hall was caused by a water line that had been misplaced through the sewer line at
        the time of the last renovation. This problem was resolved on February 21. The site of the 
        obstruction is outside the Cathedral’s area of financial responsibility.
    • Link Building Carpeting: The carpeting on the first floor of the Link building was replaced up to
       the landing on February 19. Thanks to an anonymous donor for funding this needed project.

John L. Kiesel
Senior Warden



. . . for those celebrating birthdays
Betty Banton, Diane Kyle, Jim Watkins

Prayer is at the heart of Christian community. We use this space to bring before 
God and the community the needs of those we love. Please submit prayer 
requests for yourself and others to the church office: info@christchurchlouky.org. 
We will include those names here so that the community may join you in prayer..

We Pray . . . 

. . . in the Anglican Cycle of Prayer, for the Hong Kong Sheng Kung Hui

. . . in the Diocesan Cycle of Prayer, for Christ Church, Elizabethtown
. . . for Cathedral members in need of healing

Judy Donahue, Kitten Lawless, Terry Laun & Art Embrey, George Hubbard, 
Robert Huffman, Nancy Otto, Len Sjogren

. . . for Cathedral members in our abiding prayers
Jim & Dean, Carol Brown, Dorothy Converse, Charles Cooksey, Michael L. Foster, 
Maurice Gordon, John Kiesel, Ashley Pasteka, Donna Pottinger, Hollis Real, 
Ginger Shackleton, Joy Stultz, 

Additions or deletions to the Prayer 
Lists must be sent to Tom Thill 
thillt49@yahoo.com.

. . . for family and friends of Cathedral members                                                      requested by
Judy Bradley, Stuart Burkhead, Deborah Burkhead, Clara Eskridge

Ruby Hyde, Rollins Rubsamen, Trish Tyre, Ann Vellom
Marge Brown 

David Davies, Pam Williams
 David Collett, Fonetta Collett, Kathleen Dina Betty Harrison

Janet Shedd & family, Savannah Wright 
Debbie, Ellis, Honey, Marilyn

Kelly Brown, Tom Everhart, Anne Steele, Ed Swan, Gail & Alex Ocana 
Tom & Andy Rochester

Elizabeth Foster, Michael Foster
Ron Adams, Kathy Bischoff, Diane Flechler, Charlie Grubbs, Judy Horton

Phillip Koloff, Byron & Leilani Sprankle, Lindsay Tompkins, Neisja Yenawin
Forrest Cook, Mike Freund, Paul Fussenegger, Sr., David Hammer

Melissa Masterson, Gibbs Reese, Alex Rohleder
Justin Gallahar

Rorie Guillen
Betsy Vaughan

Ric Hovda
Eric Zoerb

Art, Nick & Sally, Judi, Gregg & Mary, Whitney, Elvin, Charles Raith
John, Becky E., Paula Hamilton, Martha Hyatt, Dave Kalinowski, Peggy Kalinowski  Lei-

sa, Kailey Caroline Potter, Kevin, Shay, Molly, Sammy, Noah 
Foster care children in the Commonwealth of Kentucky 

Patsy Cox, Judy Cummins
David Ellis, Yihong Liu

Jim Trimpe, Katie
Stephen Peters

Mark, Ryan, Janice and Andy Carter
Jim

Michael, James, Joey
Mike Reisdorf, Khem Tice
Rita, Jerry, Corbin Harris

 Diana Bonifield
Jared Stivers

Tom & Karen Doyle

Matt Bradley

Carol Brown
Jerry Brown
Melinda Collett

Jim & Becky Collings
Dorothy Converse
Page Curry
Mike Foster
Bobbie Fritton

Vance Fritton

Lea Ann Garbrough
Rob Guillen
Angie Halliday
Diane Kyle
Sissy Lanier
Terry Laun
Kitten Lawless

Jan Margerum
Jerry Marsh
Randy Peters
Tom Peters
Mitzi Schatz
Susan Shockey
Tom Thill
Tim Tice
Carolyn Van Zant
Graham Whatley
Kay Shields Wilkinson
Mike Wright


